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Montezuma Valley Jwiigation Co.
P.O. Box 1056 Cortez, CO 81321
970-565-3332 Fax 970-565-8505

February 20, 2012

Colorado Water Conservation Board
Attn: Anna Mauss

1580 Logan Street, Suite 600
Denver, Co 80203

RE: Loan Application for Montezuma Valley Irrigation Company

Montezuma Valley Irrigation Company (MVI) has been in extensive discussions with the Stockholders
over this past year including sixteen stockholders meeting ranging from small dialogue groups to full
stockholder meetings. One of the resounding themes of these meetings is the need for better
accounting of how water is distributed and used.

With the construction of McPhee Reservoir and the need to improved accounting for water delivered
through McPhee Reservoir, diversion of water to MVI is well documented. However, once water is
diverted into the canal system, the record of how and where the water is being used is inadequate. MV
considers documenting the delivery and use of the water to be essential. Such data is critical to making
good decisions regarding the operation, maintenance and improvement of the irrigation system.

Over the past year, MVI has been investigating how to develop an appropriate water accounting system.
Programs have been considered from simple spread sheet tabulation to customized programming. MVI
is currently considering programs developed and supported by TruePoint Solutions.

Upon further discussions and to avoid confusion associated with the use of CWCB funds and BOR funds,
MVI is requesting an increase of the loan application from $338,602.50 to $438,602.50 to accommodate
the purchase, configuration and training associated with the installation of such a water accounting
system.

On February 7, 2012, MVI applied for a grant in the amount of $100,000.00 from the Bureau of
Reclamation Water Conservation Field Services Program. Any funds received from this grant will be
applied to he principal amount of this loan application.

If you have any questions, please feel free to give me a call.

Don Magnlso 7
General Manager

Located at 11501 Highway 491, Cortez - www.mvic.us





